
Sent: 22 November 2013 16:18
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 13/01736/OCC

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 4:18 PM on 22 Nov 2013 from Mr MICHAEL SHEPPARD.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Part Of OS Parcel 0006 South West Of Foxey Leys Copse Adjoining Oxford Road Oxford Road Bicester 

	Proposal:
	Construction of a remote park and ride facility including up to 580 car parking spaces, 60 cycle parking spaces, cycle shelter, bus laybys and shelter, fencing, landscaping, attenuation pond and drainage ditch, pedestrian walkways, height restriction barriers and security lighting and cameras 

	Case Officer:
	Linda Griffiths 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mr MICHAEL SHEPPARD

	Email:
	

	Address:
	13 LAMBOURNE CRESCENT, BICESTER OX26 6QG


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	General Public

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	Insufficient information has been submitted with this application to allow proper consideration of it by the public, interested parties, consultees, and the districts planning officers. The applicant has not submitted a traffic study or any information that demonstrates the impact of the proposal upon traffic levels, traffic flows, traffic noise levels, light pollution, the wider environmental impact of traffic travelling to and from the site, etc. Without such information the relative merits of the proposal cannot be properly considered. The proposal would appear to conflict with the core aim of the NPPF which seeks to promote sustainable development. The minister responsible for planning notes, “The purpose of planning is to help achieve sustainable development”. The proposal will encourage car usage to Bicester and in so doing increase the consumption of fossil fuels and other consumables and finite resources associated with automobile usage. Accordingly, the proposal is contrary to the first law of sustainability. The proposed location for the Park and Ride would preclude any practical and convenient link with the Oxford to Bicester railway or the London to Bicester railway. To miss such an opportunity would be to inflict a great disservice upon the people of Bicester. It would not be an example of “good planning”. The proposal will encourage the use of nearby unsustainable retail outlets; notably Tesco’s, Bicester Village, Wyevale garden centre etc. All of these businesses operate an unsustainable business model and should their growth should be restricted. In particular, the business model of Bicester Village is reliant upon visitors from a large catchment area including national and international visitors. The travel requirements of such visitors places a massive burden upon the environment at many levels; from local traffic congestion and its associated pollution to avoidable carbon emissions from the various forms of travel used by its visitors. 


